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C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children.  
     On behalf of all of the staff at Breage School I would 
like to wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year [Mr Andrew Orme]. 
 
Red Class Yellow Class   Blue Class 
92.95% 97.18%    88.69% 

Last week’s whole school attendance 92.94%.  Well done to 
Yellow Class who will be rewarded with the Attendance 
(treat filled) Trophy.   
 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Mon 18th: pm: Flute & Keyboard lessons: 

Cornwall Music 
 
Tues 19th:  pm: Class Christmas Parties 
  (FOOD LIST - PTO) 
    
Weds 20th: am/pm: Last day of school term: non 

uniform 
  FISH & CHIPS INSTEAD OF 

ROAST 
 
Thurs 4th & Frid 5th: Inset days 
 
Mon 8th: am: First day of spring term 
  Chartwells menu - Week 1 
 
Weds 17th: am/pm: Blue Class Eden Project trip 
 
 
Guitar Club / Cookery Club 
Both these clubs have finished for this year and will resume 
the 2nd week back after the Christmas break. Cornwall 
Music’s drum lessons restart on Thursday 11th January and 
keyboard lessons restart on Monday 15th. 
 
Go Active Multi-Skills Club – Years 1-4 
Unfortunately, only 2 children signed up to participate so it 
will not be going ahead after Christmas.  Payments made 
have been passed back to the children today. 
 
Hall for Cornwall, Panto 
The children enjoyed their trip to the Hall for Cornwall to 
watch Sleeping Beauty.  It was unanimous that the favourite 
part was the dragon with fire on stage! Any outstanding £4 
contributions for transport should be sent in to the school 
office asap.  Thank you. 

Nativity 
It was lovely to see so many attend last 
week.  It was a wonderful evening. The 
children sang beautifully and did extremely 
well.  Thank you to everyone for waiting until 
the end of the performance to take 
photographs. 
 
Glee Club – Helston Tesco – carol singing 
The children raised a fantastic £105.68.  Well done!  Thank 
you to Hayle Travel for providing a coach to transport the 
children to and from at no charge. 
 
Named bag needed – ALL children 
If your child hasn’t brought in a bag yet, 
please could they asap? All children need 
to supply a bag – this can be a normal 
carrier bag or a “bag for life” – please 
clearly write/attach your child’s name. 
 
Christmas cakes – Blue Class 
Blue Class enjoyed making their mini Christmas Cakes this 
morning.  They smelt delicious! Thank you to the parents 
who have been saving and dropping tins in since the start of 
the school term.  
 
Outstanding payments: dinners, breakfast club, swimming 
It would be much appreciated if any outstanding payments 
could be sent into the school office.  Thank you. 
 
MAT Christmas Prize Draw 2017 – 60% to our school! 
Thank you to everyone who 
supported this pilot Christmas 
raffle organised by Porthleven PTA.  9 schools took part 
across the MAT with a total of £4,652.12 raised across the 
9 schools (£8,340.40 in ticket sales).  Here at Breage a 
total of £424.10 was sold in tickets.  We will receive 
£254.46 of this amount to spend on something we choose.  
Unfortunately, we had no prize winners here at Breage but 
these are the lucky winners: 
 
£1,000 Helen W (ticket sold by Mullion pupil) 
Mid week break J Foreman (ticket 25033) 
5 lunches K Faulkner (ticket 00462) 
Toy stack F Southgate (ticket 29656) 
Top seller The winning pupil selling the most tickets 

was from Landewednack School (who 
raised £240.00). 



 

Christmas Party – tomorrow – non uniform 
Thank you to everyone for donating so much party food – 
the list filled up quickly this year. Thank you. 

 
Red Class children – carrier bag needed tomorrow 
Could all children please ensure that their book bag is in 
school as reading books are coming home (book bags should 
be in school each day).  Each child will also need a carrier 
bag to take home their work.  All children will have had 
their tricky words reviewed by the end of term – those who 
know them well will have new words whilst some children 
still need to learn their existing ones.  It is important that 
daily reading continues over the Christmas break as well as 
a quick run through of their tricky words.  Children who 
practise regularly excel – it really does makes such a 
difference to their progress.  Mrs Bungay is very pleased 
with how hard the children have worked this term and would 
also like to thank the parent helpers who have been in this 
term. The time volunteers give up to help has been very 
much appreciated. 
 
A win, win competition!  
P l e a s e  s a v e  y o u r  b i s c u i t  
w r a p p e r s  a n d  s e n d  i n  a f t e r  
C h r i s t m a s !  
The top 20 collectors receive a share of £500: 1st prize 
£100)!  A large box packed full of wrappers is being sent 
off this week and hopefully another when we return from 
Christmas break before the 15th January deadline.  When 
you catch up with friends and family over the festive period 
please mention our recycling fundraisers to them: biscuit 
wrappers, pens and air care products.  Let’s keep these 
items out of landfill and raise funds for our school! 
 

Universal free infant school meals 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-
learning/schools-and-colleges/school-
meals/ 
You should be aware that all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 
children are entitled to receive a free school meal. After 
the Christmas break we return to Week 1 of the 
Autumn/Winter menu.  Chartwells will cater for all children 
whatever their dietary needs: if your child needs the menu 
adapted eg: lactose free, no diary etc please let the school 
office know asap so that arrangements can be made.  
Whilst all Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 children receive a free 
meal automatically, any parent (from Years R to 6) meeting 
the criteria detailed should apply to Cornwall Council to 
apply for pupil premium.  If you receive any of the following 
you may qualify: 
 Income Support (IS) 
 Income-Based jobseeker’s allowance (not contribution based) 

Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (not 
contribution based) 

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an Annual income of no more than 
£16,190. 

 Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit (GPC) 
 Support via Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

(IAA) 
 Universal Credit 
Please note, if you are in receipt of working tax credit, you do 
not qualify. 
For further information or to check your eligibility go to 
www.cornwall.gov.uk (in the search box type free school 
meals).  Claims cannot be backdated.  There are also links 
under “useful links” (important info tab) on our school 
website. 


